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Next week all the pastors of the Lutheran Synod of 
Mexico plan to meet at El Sembrador in Monterrey.  
They will meet to decide what steps they need to 
take to advance the proclamation of the Gospel of 
Jesus Christ. The Lutheran Synod of Mexico has 
asked Kima to provide $4000 in funds to help take 
care of the expenses for the pastors to attend this 
Conference.  That funding has been forwarded and 
it is our prayer that they would all arrive safely and 
come to decisions that will advance the Lord’s work 
in Mexico. 
On Sunday, November 16 they will dedicate the 
new structure that will serve as their church.  Above 
you see to the left the new building and to the right 
the old building that they presently use to minister 
to about ten adults and nine children.  They do not 
have a pastor at the moment.  Three lay people 
conduct worship services and Rev. Bill Reagan 
comes down once a month to serve the Lord’s 
Supper to the communicants. 

Above is a picture of Kima Board member Lois 
Wolf and Pastor Isaac Garcia of Rio Bravo inside 
the new El Sembrador Lutheran Church.  The 
chancel area will be covered by carpeting and the 
altar and its ornaments from the old church building 
will be installed there.   

 
The parsonage for El Sembrador is located near 
downtown Monterrey.  It has three bedrooms, two 
baths, a living room, dining room, kitchen, office, 
and laundry room.  The electrical wiring needs 
work. 

Remember the Synod and the people of El 
Sembrador in your prayers.  They are praying for a 
pastor to lead them. 


